
 

 

 

 

GRIFFITH SAFETY BOARD 
 

December 10, 2015 
 

The Griffith Safety Board was called to order by Chairman Goral at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Those in Attendance 
 

          Liz Goral    Griffith Safety Board Chairperson 
  John Volkmann    Griffith Safety Board Vice-Chairman 
  RoAnn Purgert    Griffith Safety Board Secretary  
  Gary Sutton    Griffith Safety Board Member  
  Debbie Dillon    Griffith Safety Board Member 
  Greg Mance    Police Chief 
  Roy Schoon    Fire Department  
     

The meeting opened with the pledge of allegiance. 
 
 The following items were discussed: 
 
Approval of November 12, 2015 and November 30, 2015 minutes:  
           Motion by Safety Board Sutton 
           2

nd
 Safety Board Vice-Chairman Volkmann 

           Motion carried 5-0 
 
Reports:   Griffith Police Department  
 
Chief Mance read the monthly report for November. 
 
Overall crime for November fell by 19% when compared to last year and fell 45% when compared 
to the average number of crimes reported over the past five years. 
 
Year to date crime is down 8% from last year and down 19% over the past five years.  
 
Griffith Fire Department  
 
Chief Schoon read the November monthly report.  
 
VEST 
 
Chief Czerwinski read the monthly report for November. 
 
FOP Post 161 
 
Nothing to report 
 
Old Business 
 
Nothing at this time 
 
New Business 
 
Safety Board member Sutton made a motion to approve conditional offer of employment to 
Officer 75 & 76. This motion was seconded by Safety Board Secretary Purgert and approved 5-0. 
 
 



 

 

 

 

A motion by Safety Board Vice-President Volkman, seconded by Safety Board member Dillon, for 
approval of PD policy regarding promotions (General Order 3B Sworn Officer Promotion). This 
motion was approve unanimously 5-0.  
 
Announcements 
 
Nothing 
 
Questions/comments from the floor.  
 
Nothing 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:12 p.m. 


